
1  

SUMMARY OF MINUTES OF THE  

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE AMES CITY COUNCIL 

 

AMES, IOWA                                                                                                 FEBRUARY 2, 2024 

 

The Special Meeting of the Ames City Council was called to order by Mayor John Haila at 2:00 

p.m. on the 2nd day of February, 2024, in the City Council Chambers in City Hall, 515 Clark 

Avenue, pursuant to law. Present were Council Members Bronwyn Beatty-Hansen, Gloria Betcher, 

Amber Corrieri, and Rachel Junck. Council Member Anita Rollins joined the meeting 

telephonically. Ex officio Jeff Clark was absent.  

 

BUDGET OVERVIEW FOR RECOMMENDED 2024/25 FISCAL YEAR: City Manager 

Steve Schainker began the staff presentation of the overview of the budget recommended for the 

2024/25 Fiscal Year.  

 

Council Member Tim Gartin entered the meeting at 2:01 p.m. 

 

Finance Director Corey Goodenow and Budget Manager Nancy Masteller presented the Special 

Reports for FY 2024/25 Budget, answering various questions from the City Council. City Manager 

Schainker explained the recommended use of the FY 2023/24 General Fund Balance, and Budget 

Manager Masteller presented an overview of the City’s funds from the Draft 2024-2025 Program 

Budget.   

 

DISPOSITION OF COMMUNICATIONS TO COUNCIL: None.   

 

COUNCIL COMMENTS: The Mayor and Council Members reported on various meetings 

attended, upcoming meetings, community events, and items of interest.  

 

ADJOURNMENT: Moved by Betcher, seconded by Junck, to adjourn the meeting at 4:53 p.m.  

Vote on Motion: 6-0. Motion declared carried unanimously.  
 

__________________________________   ____________________________________ 

Jeramy Neefus, Principal Clerk     John A. Haila, Mayor 

 

 

__________________________________ 

Renee Hall, City Clerk 

 

Subject to change as finalized by the City Clerk.  

For a final official copy, contact the City Clerk’s Office at 515-239-5105. 


